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Statement by H.E. Julia Imene-Chanduru, Ambassador/ Permanent Representative, Fourth  UPR Cycle of Germany, 09 November 2023. 

1. Thank you, Mr. President,

2. Namibia warmly welcomes the Esteemed Delegation of Germany to the fourth cycle Universal Periodic Review. We thank them for submitting a comprehensive national report and for the additional information provided today. 

3. Namibia takes note with appreciation of the positive human rights impact measures taken by Germany during the period under review.  These include the efforts of the Government to address the problem of systematic and institutional racism in Germany. 

4. There, however, remains room for considerable improvement, and in the spirit of constructive dialogue, Namibia recommends the following for consideration by Germany: 

1. Strengthen efforts to combat all forms of gender-based violence against women and take steps to develop a comprehensive prevention strategy to address domestic violence. 

2. Develop and implement concrete measures to address hate crimes. 

3. Call for an immediate ceasefire and the unconditional and unimpeded access of  humanitarian aid into the Gaza Strip. 

5. We wish the Esteemed Delegation of Germany a successful review.  

6. I thank you Mr. President. 




image1.png




